

For God **so** loved the world...He gave...John 3:16

July 25, 2018

Dear Friends and Partners.

We are in the full swing (or should I say...heat) of summer!

June found us traveling to Texas to participate in Nancy Harmon's celebration of 50 years in ministry. We were a part of her ministry team for two years in 1986-1987. She has trained over 1700 young people for the ministry. During our trip, we ministered in three new churches and were able to share the vision of Camp Beuhlahland with the congregations. We believe we have made many new friends who will join us on this journey.

It is currently the rainy season in Nigeria. Pastor Peter said it is very difficult to deal with the flooding. He waded through knee deep water during his trip to the market today. Once the rains begin to subside, work will once again begin on the building. It is exciting to see progress being made. We have included a picture of the proposed building once it is finished. Please join us in praying that God will send us new partners to help bear the load of taking care of the children and the funds to finish the building.

The children are in summer session of school, which is an abbreviated day of learning. The school will soon be celebrating graduation of several students. They enjoy spending time at Camp Beuhlahland playing "football" and seeing the progress of their new home.

At times it seems like the enemy is roaring and gaining ground. It can be easy to become discouraged but we must remain steadfast. We must remind ourselves, God is faithful and He will complete the work He has begun.

In Christ.

Sheldon & Tammy Mencer

Mission 3:16

Therefore, my beloved brethren, be ye stedfast, unmoveable, always abounding in the work of the Lord, forasmuch as ye know that your labour is not in vain in the Lord. I Corinthians 15:58